
CYNGOR CYMUNED – TREUDDYN COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held Tuesday 21st February, 2023 at Hafan Deg Community Centre 

       Treuddyn for 7.00pm 
 

1.  CHAIRMAN: Cllr. C. Hughes  
 

2.  PRESENT: Cllrs. R. Cracknell, A. Marshall, C. Swan (vice-chair), E. Bech & C. Metcalf 
 

3. APOLOGIES: Cllrs. G. Short, D. Roberts. B. Jones & J. Smith 
 

4. PUBLIC SESSION   6.50pm to 7.00pm 
None present. 
 
5. MR MARK CHARLESWORTH – WREXHAM RIDING CLUB 
Mr Charlesworth has been invited to the meeting to provide background to the Youth Cycling Club and to discuss 
the use of TCC BMX Track and the possibility of future working arrangements. 
The chair welcomed Mr Charlesworth to the meeting and invited him to speak. 
MC “ Fibrax are the club’s main sponsors. Wrexham Riding Club is one of the main established clubs in Wrexham, 
the youth side ‘Go Ride’ has been running for 7 to 8 years. All coaches are DBS checked for coaching, the club is 
Third Party Insured to use other venues and also carries Public Liability Insurance. Any money made by the club 
goes back to the children, children that take part in racing events the club waiver the entry fee. 
Biking gets children out in the fresh air and the opportunity to enjoy themselves. The Club have used facilities at 
Rossett, Alyn Waters, Queensway, Marsh Tracks, Rhyl and Bro Alyn. Treuddyn facilities have been used during the 
last three years. 
 
There are twenty to thirty active children in the club, all having different abilities. If the club is given permission to 
use the track, children would be allowed to join on the day, a consent form would be given to the child for 
parent/guardian consent. A number of children from Treuddyn village had taken the opportunity to join in when 
previous events were being held. 
 
Mr Charlesworth apologised for the issue that occurred last September at the BMX track – It was a lack of 
preparation on their side and was not their intention to exclude children, the club would ensure the local children are 
made aware when cycling coaching is happening. 
We would like to have three coaches available to coach 8 to 10 children in a group.  
If the club is allowed to use the track again we would engage with the village schools and set up a face book page 
for the children to know when sessions will be held”. 
 
CH “TCC did not know anything about the events that have been held at the track, and were disappointed that 
nobody had been in touch” 
CS “ It would be beneficial if a Satelite Club could be considered for Treuddyn”. 
MC “ Coaches are all volunteers – it would be good to encourage the children to use the different tracks. In the 
longer term we hope to have bikes available for the children to use. Safety checks are carried out on the bikes and 
all children participating must wear a helmet and appropriate clothing. 
 
The Club will try and work better with TCC and is hoping that permission is given to use the track 4/5 times a year. 
The age group is from 4 to 12 years of age; the very young would use the flat surface inside the Muga. The purpose 
of a ‘Pump Track’ you use body movement to get around”. 
 
RC “ TCC will be adding a ‘Small Wheel Play’ next to the BMX track which would be ideal for the younger 
children”. 
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MC “We are looking for somewhere for the third weekend in March 2023. Coaching sessions last one hour and we 
also hold mini race days, which run for approximately 1 to 1half hours – 4 to 5 times a year.  
 
I would like to thank TCC for the invitation this evening and the opportunity to explain who we are ”. 
 
The Chair and members thanked Mr Mark Charlesworth for attending. 
 
The Chair asked members for their comments on the information given. 
Members felt there had been a misunderstanding and the person whom they had been in contact with had not given 
the club TCC contact details. 
It was put forward that coaching events are posted onto the Treuddyn Community face book site and once a year 
feedback to TCC what level of engagement they have had from local children.  
It is a good opportunity for children to take up the coaching sessions. 
It was proposed to allow four sessions for the year. 
 
The chair asked for a vote for four sessions – all in favour. 
It was also noted that Mr Charlesworth is a volunteer and to thank him for his time. 
 
6. DECLARATION OF INTEREST 

   None declared. 
 
   7. MINUTES OF THE MEETING  - 24th January 2023 
  The minutes were adopted as a true and correct record. 
 Proposed: Cllr. C. Swan                      Seconded: Cllr. C. Metcalf 
 
 a) Matters arising from the minutes 
Item 7 – Road Safety in front of the School Campus. 
It was noted that there is one car parked all day opposite the Junction to the shop. If it is a staff car they should park 
in the school grounds. Vehicles should be parked 10 metres from a Junction unless in a specified parking bay. 
 
8. REVIEW OF TREUDDYN COMMUNITY COUNCIL’S FINANCIAL REGULATIONS AND MODEL 
STANDING ORDERS 

All members received copies of the above prior to the meeting. 
a) Model Financial Regulations – Reviewed – no changes made. 
b) Model Standing Orders – Reviewed – no changes made. 
 
9. CCTV – QUEEN STREET PLAY AREA 
Installation of CCTV 
TCC require a wayleave agreement with TCA (Treuddyn Community Association – Village Hall) to have an 
electric box fitted and the installation of equipment inside the building. 
There is no further progress with the installation of cameras 
 

10. COMMUNITY SPEED WATCH - North Wales Police. 
To discuss updates regarding the application process. 
No further correspondence has been received regarding the applications that have been sent. A follow up email was 
sent by the clerk on the 14/02/23 no reply to date has been received. 
 
11. PLANNING 
Ref: FUL/000060/23 
Proposal: Replacement Outbuilding 
Location: Sarn Adda House, Sarn Lane, Treuddyn, Mold, Flintshire. CH7 1BB 
TCC Comments: No Comment 
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12. PLAY AREAS 
To report on the proposed Small Wheel Play & Proposed Replacement of Fitness Equipment. 
No date has been confirmed for the build of the Small Wheel Play. The proposed replacement of the fitness 
equipment will be put on hold until 2024 until completion of the Small Wheel Play.  
 
13. ZOOM MEETINGS 
Discussion for future meetings.  
Meetings of the Council will need to be accessible via zoom. Members agreed to agenda for the November meeting 
for discussion. 
 
14. MONTHLY ACTION PLAN 

 Matters raised with FCC Streetscene. 
 The action plan was discussed and updated. 
1. It was discussed the poor quality job that has been done on the recently tarmaced road through the village and 
other roads. Members would like to know the specification for FCC Highway Surfacing. 
2. The pavement from the Sunspot Junction down towards the corner garage requires a clean, reported as being in a 
terrible mess. 
 

15. CORRESPONDENCE 
1. PCSO written report:  
3 x incidents between parties known to each other – Investigations ongoing 
1 x Theft of pedal cycle 
3 x ASB incidents 
2. Flintshire Local Development Plan (LDP) Flintshire LDP  
Flintshire County Council resolved to formally adopt its Local Development Plan (LDP) at its meeting held on 
January 24th 2023. 
The report can be viewed online at: 
https://www.flintshire.gov.uk/en/Resident/Planning/Flintshire-Local-Development-Plan.aspxllr 
3. Cllr. G. Short. Has requested sabbatical leave for reasons given to TCC. 
Members granted leave of absence – to be reviewed in May. 

 
16. STREET LIGHTING  
No faults reported. 
 
17. INVOICES FOR PAYMENT 

 Cheque Number     Vat     Total 
 1836 Scottish Power 01/01/23 to 01/02 /23 £55.87     £335.22 
 1837 FCC Street Lighting / LED  £39.50     £237.00 
                  Queen St. car park 
 1838 M. Fisher cutting of verges and BMX nil     £2062.00 
                  Track. Invoices May to Nov 22 
 1839 C. Hughes (condolence flowers)  nil     £13.74 
                        
                  
 18. COMMUNITY COUNCILLORS REPORT 
1.  Near the property ‘Lacombe’ on the A5104. Report of trees planted and rocks on the verge. 
2.  Planter at the bottom of the Terrig Hill.  
It was agreed the planter would be removed after the bulbs have finished flowering. 
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Meeting closed at 9.00pm 
  
  
 
   
  …………………………………… 
  Chairman 

21.03.2023 
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